
  

October 15, 2016 Newsletter 

 

Dear Friends and Gardeners, 
It has been a wonderful growing season. I was sad to see our beautiful annual gardens taken down, but look forward to 

planting tulips and daffodils this afternoon. It is a sunny day for us! 

 

Looking back, our September meeting, the District V Regional, was a big success. Every space was filled, every lunch 

ticket sold, every cupcake eaten and everyone had a fabulous time! Many, many thanks to those who helped plan this 

event, those who made floral arrangements, and those who hosted a table! You made it happen! Huge thanks to William 

Santos for his imagination and energy in taking a regional meeting up a notch. A certain MGC Board Member wondered 

if we could do every meeting? I said "no". 

 

I have written applications for Michigan Garden Club Awards 2016. They were due Oct. 1 and results come back in May. 

It's like planting bulbs.  

Happy gardening!    Sandy Selden 

     

Special Thanks 
Thank you to all my fellow garden club members for visits, flowers, cards and well wishes during my recent hospital 

visits. Your friendship and kindness means so much. Slowly and surely I am recovering and am on the mend.    

Thanks again, Jane Bock 

 

Yearbook 
Please update any new contact info to Marla McGuire-either to 231-675-6559 or marlamcguire10@yahoo.com 

Marla 

 
Dear Garden Club friends, 
Mon. Oct. 17th, at 7 pm, in the City Council chambers the City Council is going to give special recognition to PAGC!!  Al 

Hansen will do a power point presentation. Put Monday night on your calendar, and plan to attend the City Council 

meeting in City Hall.  

 
Remembering Joan Fedus 

Joan Fedus passed away Oct. 10th following a short illness. Joan has been a member of PAGC since 1991, and a partner in 

gardening at the waterfall for many years. A gathering to remember Joan will be held at Stafford’s Bay View Inn, Sat. 

Oct. 22nd, from 4-7pm. David Behling will officiate at 6pm. Please keep the Fedus family in your prayers. 

 

Jan Miller is the greeter at the Oct. 26th meeting.   Stop and say “Hi!” when you pick up your name tag.  

 

Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held at Emmanuel Episcopal Church at Noon, on Wed. Oct. 26th.  Bonsai Artist, Dean Bull, from 

Meijer Gardens, in Grand Rapids will present our program. 
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